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TONBRIDGE & MALLING BOROUGH COUNCIL 

PLANNING and TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY BOARD 

04 June 2013 

Report of the Director of Planning, Housing and Environmental Health  

Part 1- Public 

Matters for Information   

 

1 POST IMPLEMENTATION REVIEWS 

This report comprises the capital scheme post implementation review in 

accordance with the capital strategy for the Medway Gap Countryside 

Management Initiative also known as the Valley of Visions project, which 

came to an end on 31st March 2013. 

 

1.1 Introduction 

1.1.1 The Management Team report to the Finance and Property Advisory Board on the 

5 October 2005 detailed the background and process of Post Implementation 

Review (PIR) for capital projects and adopted a standard template for reporting to 

the appropriate board. 

1.1.2 The completed template for the above Post Implementation Review is attached at 

[Annex 1].   

1.1.3 The Valley of Visions project was a £2.4m partially Heritage Lottery Funded 

Landscape Partnership Scheme, which has operated in the Medway Valley since 

November 2007. It was initially due to run until November 2010, however early 

extensions were granted due to issues with legal agreements with key partners 

and recipients of work. As a result the Heritage Lottery Fund adjusted the end 

date to first to March 2012 and then to March 2013. The Council provided £75,000 

of funding.  

1.2 Legal Implications 

1.2.1 None. 

1.3 Financial and Value for Money Considerations 

1.3.1 None. 
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1.4 Risk Assessment 

1.4.1 None. 

 

Background papers: contact: Ian Bailey 

Planning Policy Manager 

 
Nil  

 

Steve Humphrey 

Director of Planning, Housing and Environmental Health 


